
WHHS Association Meeting Minutes 

November 18, 2014 

 

 

1. Welcome – B. Ewing 

2. Meeting Minutes Approval from October 28, 2014 –Motion: Sybil Mullin, 2nd: Tim Bonfield.  

Approved. 

3. Financial Update –2 checks written to cash for Ludi and 9th / 10th grade tailgate.  All other normal 

Motion:  Jenny Workum, 2nd Michelle Boggs.  Approved. 

4. Committee Updates  

a. Legacy of Excellence –Off to a great start.  All donations make a difference.   Thank you 

to all have given!  If you have not donated yet, we really need your support to cover 

critical needs of the school. 

b. Walnut Fest – There are still openings for some key roles:  1. Night of Event Volunteer 

Coordinator ; 2. Great Gatherings Coordinator.  Contact Jan Michele Lemon Kearney if 

interested.   

c. Visual Arts – The November 6th fall art show  was very well attended.   The AP art show 

will be held on December 3rd.  This is also the evening of the jr/sr choir concert.  There is 

still an interest in organizing a spring faculty art show.  If anyone knows or can 

recommend a local gallery where this could possibly be held please contact Victoria 

Garland  or Beth Boland 

d. Newsletter – a week away from draft and then out before Thanksgiving. 

5. New Business – B. Ewing 

a. School delays / closings for weather – J. Brokamp – Walnut, in general, would not 

operate on a 2 hour delay.  Since our students ride on the Metro buses they always 

operate on the same schedule so our students are not impacted.  Our WHHS website is 

updated quickly with any weather related closings or delays.  Check our website for 

clarification on what the situation is for WHHS on days where weather is a factor. 

6. There will not be a December Association Meeting due to the holidays.  

7. The monthly business meeting was then concluded and our special guest speaker,  Debbie 

Heldmann on behalf of the WHHS Foundation, provided a very thorough overview of fundraising 

and the facility master plan. 

  


